New Jersey Department of Transportation

CONSTRUCTION ADVISORY
NUMBER:
20 Tangent Guide Rail Terminal — ET Plus | 11/05/14
CATEGORY:
Safety

As per Corrective Action Notice No. 084, the Department HAS suspended the use of
Trinity Highway Products’ ET-Plus as a Tangent Guide Rail Terminal. This product is
no longer listed on the Department’s Qualified Products List (QPL).

Effective immediately, on active construction projects, an ET-Plus may no longer be
installed. Tangent Guide Rail Terminals that have already have been installed using an
ET-Plus — are not required to be removed at this time. However, if a previously
installed ET-Plus must be replaced due to crash damage, the unit must be replaced
using a product on the currently approved QPL.

Trinity Highway Products has suspended the shipment of this product, so it is currently
not available. However, some contractors may have units in stock, and Construction
personnel must ensure these units are not installed.

If this change of removing the ET-Plus as an allowable product results in additional
cost, the RE will prepare a Change Order and provide compensation in accordance with
Subpart 104.03.03. The RE’s attention is directed to the subparts concerning deleted
work. Since the product is no longer commercially available, this should only be
considered if the Contractor has an approved Materials Questionnaire for the product
on file, and the product was already purchased.
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